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Dear Supporters,

The turning of the seasons from summer to fall always feels like a homecoming to me.  
It is a turning inward from the abundance and busyness of summer towards a time of 
more quiet introspection in the winter.  Fall is also a time when we are reminded of the 
striking beauty of nature.  With the weather turning slightly cooler, we return to taking 
more walks or hikes, enjoying the fall colors, and finding places to explore. 
 
If organizations were to also experience seasons, the past year at Bluegrass Land 
Conservancy (BLC) has felt a bit like a fall season.  While continuing to meet our land 
conservation goals and stewardship obligations, BLC began the process of looking 
inward – noting our successes while simultaneously assessing where we are headed in 
the future.  

In 2022-2023, BLC embarked on creating a new 5-year Strategic Plan.  At a Board of 
Directors Retreat in May, we reflected on our accomplishments over the last 28 years, 
including over 33,000 acres directly conserved and over 64,000 acres conserved 
with our assistance.  We also learned that, of the nearly 500 accredited land trusts in 
the country, BLC ranks #3 for land conserved per year based on our size!  With this in 
mind, we looked ahead and envisioned where BLC could be in the year 2050.  The BLC 
Board set an exciting vision for the future, and we will be working over the next year 
to create a roadmap to get there – including science-based analysis tools, community 
input, and conversations with our supporters. 

Over the past year, BLC also began our second round of national re-accreditation 
with the Land Trust Alliance.  Even though this was our third time through the process, 
re-accreditation is always a moment to look at our internal systems and ensure we are 
operating at the highest standards.  As the first accredited land trust in Kentucky, we 
strongly believe in the value of national accreditation and want to thank the Snowy Owl 
Foundation for their generous support of our efforts in this re-accreditation process. 
 
The turning inward, personal reflection, and deepening perspective that comes 
with Autumn also represents a time of profound inspiration.  We are dreaming 
big dreams, including applying for over $50 million in federal funding for local 
landowners, exploring new tools for conservation and stewardship, and broadening 
our conservation conversations.  In the fall, plants shed their upper leaves and begin 
to grow their roots deep into the ground.  This year BLC has done just that – we 
have started to put our energy towards our roots, so we can grow stronger and 
deepen our community and conservation impact. 

We hope that you enjoy this organizational update and 2023 Annual Impact 
Report.  Thank you for your commitment to protecting this unique place that 
many of us call home.  Your donations and continued support allow BLC 
to meet our dynamic conservation goals through all seasons of existence – 
making sure future generations have access to clean water, healthy soils, fresh 
air, and open spaces.

Warmly, 
Jessie (Wilder) Hancock
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EMERITUS BOARD

“To enrich the earth I have sowed 
clover and grass to grow and die. I 
have plowed in the seeds of winter 

grains and of various legumes, their 
growth to be plowed in to enrich the 
earth. I have stirred into the ground 

the offal and decay of the growth 
of past seasons and so mended the 
Earth and made its yield increase.”  

- Wendell Berry

OUR TEAM 



`

To protect land in Kentucky’s Bluegrass region through 
permanent conservation easements.

A thriving community where land is protected to sustain 
our identity, economy, and quality of life.

MISSION VISION
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GOALS

FOCUS AREAS

Farmland &
Fresh Food

Clean
Waterways

Working
Family Farms

Iconic
Landscapes

Wildlife Habitat &
Natural Resources

Cultural, Scenic, &
Historic Resources

LAND PROTECTION

Permanently protect and steward lands critical 
to agricultural viability and community character 
in the Bluegrass region.

ORGANIZATIONAL SUSTAINABILITY

Grow our financial and organizational 
capacity to ensure our commitment to perpetuity 
and to meet dynamic conservation goals.

EDUCATION & OUTREACH

Elevate the importance of land as part of our 
regional identity, and land conservation as a 
priority for maintaining a high quality of life 
and a vibrant economy.



Since 1995 we have...
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CONSERVATION SNAPSHOT



Is a conservation easement right for you and your family?
Every family is unique and so are their conservation plans. 

We welcome all inquiries, and all conversations are confidential. To discuss the benefits 
associated with protecting your land and what will work best for you and your family, contact: 

Ashley Greathouse
agreathouse@bluegrassconservancy.org 

LAND PROTECTION
With a goal to permanently protect and steward lands critical to agricultural viability and 

community character in the Bluegrass region, Bluegrass Land Conservancy is beginning the 

process of creating a Strategic Conservation Plan to guide our decision-making process and allow staff 

to work more efficiently on priority projects. With this plan in mind, we will continue to work on a daily 

basis with landowners across the region to conserve land through voluntary conservation easements.  

For the past 28 years, Bluegrass Land Conservancy has saved over 33,000 of our most critical acres 

from future development.  These lands will remain open for agricultural use and natural habitat in 

perpetuity.  We still have plenty of work to do to combat the rapid pace of development.   

In 2022 BLC added a new tool to our conservation toolbox by completing our first easement using 

federal funding to purchase development rights.  In 2023, we requested nearly $50 million through an 

NRCS program, the Regional Conservation Partnership Program (RCPP), and hope to receive funding 

for that grant request in 2024. Funding from RCPP will conserve contiguous blocks of farmland and 

natural lands to create a meaningful impact for communities across the Bluegrass.  With this funding, 

we hope to conserve an additional 20,000 acres of our best soils, wildlife corridors, waterways, and 

scenic open space.  

This new work comes with significant additional requirements for Bluegrass Land Conservancy, 

from increases in staff time to added transactional costs.  Whether you are a partner organization, 

landowner, or supporter, we need your help to increase the pace of conservation before it is too late!
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EASEMENT DONORS 
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Anderson County

Ann and Darrell Gabhart
   Panther Rock

Patricia and Dennis Monohan
   Monohan Farm

Bourbon County

Mary Clay and John Berry
   Auvergne Farm

Sara Clay and George Branch
   Canefield Farm

Felicia and Doug Branham
   Hurricane Hills
   Hurricane Hills North*
   Hurricane Hills West
   Flying High
  
Lendy and Darrell Brown
   Stonereath Farm*

Brenda and R. Berle Clay
   Auvergne Farm

Isabel McHenry Clay
   The Larches*

Rhonda Cornum and Kory Cornum
   Munroc Farm

Patricia and Johnny Elkins
   Chestnut Hill Farm

Seth Hancock
   Cherry Valley Farm

Seth, Clay, and Dell Hancock
   Claiborne Farm

Staci and Arthur Hancock
   Stone Farm

Hinkle Brothers, LLC
   Hinkle Farm

Michael Kalinyak and Sannie Overly
   Stone Castle 

Gayle and Jim Kane
   Kane Angus*

Margaret A. Lake
   Lake Farm*

Lary Farm, LLC
   Glenlary

Nicholas M. Lotz
   Briarbrooke 

Pam and Bart McFarland
   Resting Acres

Beatrice Clay Moran
   Canefield Farm
Pamela and Charles Parker
   The Parker Farm

Kristina and John Penn
   Pennland

Jeff and Melanie Ramey
   Stone Columns Stables at   
   Rosemont Farm
 
Katie Sutphin
   Victory Haven*

Boyle County

Anonymous
   
Bright Family, LLC
   Bright Family Farm

Drs. Katherine L. Bright
and Daniel J. Moran
   Katherine Bright Farm
 
Louise and Fred Dearborn
   Fieldstone Farm

Mary Pat and Scott Hankla,
Faye and Ren Hankla
   Hankla Farm

Martha and Angereau McConnell
   Springhouse Farm

Clark County

Anonymous 
   
Linda and Nelson Barnes
   Barnes Stoner Bend Farm

Ben C. Kaufmann and Janet 
Zusman
   CallieCash Farm

Carolyn King
   The Richard Hunt Smith Nature 
   and Wildlife Sanctuary 

Leesa and Keith Moorman
   Bow Wood Farm

Katie Sutphin
   Sutphin Farm*

Dr. and Mrs. John van Nagell
   Boone Valley Farm
   Brookfield Farm

Fayette County

Helen C. Alexander
   Middlebrook Farm

Estate of Hilary J. Boone, Jr.
   Wimbledon Farm

Susanna and Leon Creek 
and Ann J. Parker
   Polohunt Farm*

Patricia and Johnny Elkins
   Chestnut Hill Farm

Clay Hancock
   EIEIO Farm*

Betty and Jim Kenan
   Kenan Farm

Alston and Johnny Kerr
   Greenfields

Lori Kirk-Wagner
   Lori Kirk-Wagner Farm*
 
Bonnie and Dick Maynard
   Maynard Farm*

Dede McGehee
   Heaven Trees

Newtownanner Stud Farm
   Newtownanner Stud Farm

Michael and Jeanne Owens
   Cornerstone Farm

Beth and Dan Pride
   Oxford Farm*

Dr. and Mrs. John van Nagell
   Brookfield Farm
   Boone Valley Farm

Franklin County

Blue Crosses LLC
   Blue Crosses Farm 

Frances P. Canty
   Arrowhead Farm*

Dr. Joseph J. and 
Beverly V. Dobner
   Dobner Family Farm

Dr. and Mrs. Eric Headley
   Knoll Creek

Dorothy Meador Wilson
   Wilson Farm 

Taking Care of the Land, 
Every Day...

We are grateful to all those who have conserved or own protected land. We are inspired 
by your stewardship and commitment. Thank you for all you do for the land, every day. 
Family Farms are the backbone of Kentucky, and your partnership represents the future of our 
community and Commonwealth. 
 
*conserved property with new ownership
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Harrison County

Russell Gray
   Gray’s Run Farm

Susan and R.M. Richards
   Chicory Ridge

Henry County

Donna and Jim Ludwig
   Springstone Farm

Jessamine County

Estate of Richard J. Corman
    R. J. Corman Farm

Marijo and Tom Foster
   La Fontaine

Dave and Jennifer Harris
   Seven Stones Farm

Estate of Barbara Hunter
   Brownwood Farm*

Phil and Jan Meyer, Barbara Groves, 
Sarah and John Mutziger
   Blue Gate Farm, LTD*

Ann and James Robert Wilson
   The Judge Place
   Pleasant Grove

Madison County

Lois Combs-Richards Farm
   Combs-Richards Farm

Marion County
 
Linda and Parker Beam
   SonBeam Farms
 

Sisters of Loretto
   Loretto Motherhouse

Mercer County

Rose Cooper and Allen Bush

Leigh Andrea DeLair
   Running Fox Farm

John D. Stuart
   High Peak Farm-Mercer Co.*

Nelson County

Anonymous 

Thomas A. Hart and Patricia E. Hart
   The Meadows

Lida Oxnard
   Post Oak Farm

Susan Perkins
   Hard Times Farm

Oldham County

Julia L. Fields
   Annewood Farms

Jane Newton
   The Wetlands

W. Allen Northcutt III
   Flying Cross Farm

Robertson County

Troy and Darrin Martin
   Martin Farm

Scott County

Mr. and Mrs. David Greathouse
   Cockaigne*

Anna and Paul Isaacs
   Shagbark Farm 

Laura D. and Robert L. Riddle
   Riddle Farm

Erin and Bill Rouse
   Rouse Farm*

Shelby County

Sarah and Paul Keith
   Pine Grove Farm

Peter E. Leonhardt
   Lakeview Farms

Washington County

Linda and Parker Beam
   SonBeams Farms
 
Dominican Sisters of Peace
   St. Catharine’s Farm 

Woodford County

Anonymous (2)

Helen C. Alexander
   Spring Station Farm*

Gay and Michael Barnett
   Blackburn Farm

Mina Berger
   Woodstock Farm*

Frances P. Canty
   Ridge Farm* 

Mary and Joseph Carter Family
   Carter Farms

Dr. and Mrs. John Caton
   Hillside Farm

Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Clay
   Three Chimneys Farm* 

Pam and Roger Conley
   Wildflower Farm

Susanna and Leon Creek and
Ann J. Parker
   Polohunt Farm*

Mr. and Mrs. William Curlin
   Dunvegan

Dr. and Mrs. Mike Daugherty
   Three Springs Farm

Drs. Claire and Rolf Embertson
   Chancey Mill Farm

William Davis Fishback, Jr.
   Trackside Farm

Drs. Laurie and David Haas
   Lookout Farm

Gloria and Jack Halter
   The Halter Farm

Dave and Jennifer Harris
Seven Stones Farm 

Hoppy Henton
   Diamond A Farms*
   Henton Farms

Dr. Stephen and Debbie Jackson
   Jackson Purchase

Margaret and David Jeffiers
   Trailside Farm

Libby and Brereton Jones
   Airdrie Stud
   Airdrie: Gratz Place & Home Place
   Woodburn Farm

Captain and Mrs. Richard Kane
   Horseshoe Bend Farm*

Alice Carneal Kinkead
   Braestone Farm

Dorothy and William Matthews V
   Hanlen Farm 

Newtownanner Stud Farm
   Newtownanner Stud Farm

Dr. Gary and Kathy Priest
   Woodspring Farm

Randle Properties, LLC
   Ashley House Farm*

Allison and Danny Richardson
   Buckhead Farm

Suzi Shoemaker
   Lantern Hill Farm

Steve South and Sue Van Patten
   Locust Hill Farm

John D. Stuart
   High Peak Farms*

Jan and Ben Taylor
   Taylor Farms

Andrea and Bernard V. Tew
    Chanteclair*

Elaine and Ben Walden
   Paul’s Mill*

Judy Wells
   Shadewell

Dr. and Mrs. Smiser West
   Waterford Farm*

Sheryl Wood and Craig Wood
   Millwood Springs Farm*



Monthly Contributions
Providing Impact at all Levels
For many BLC supporters, a monthly gift of $10 or $25 to Bluegrass Land Conservancy might be more 
financially doable than a single gift of $120-$300.  Monthly giving is an incredibly helpful way to 
support BLC’s growth and stability, and ensures that BLC will continue to protect and always care for 
the Bluegrass. For more information on monthly giving or other options for support, please contact: 

Molly Dunigan 
mdunigan@bluegrassconservancy.org

ORGANIZATIONAL
SUSTAINABILITY
Bluegrass Land Conservancy is committed to our promise of conserving land in perpetuity through 
the sustainable and measurable management of our financial resources.  With a goal to grow our 
financial and organizational capacity to meet our dynamic conservation goals, we perform 
our work with a community and growth-oriented mindset.  We know that every conservation ease-
ment is a promise for future generations, and therefore we are driven every day to ensure the funds 
and organizational structure needed to fulfill that pledge.  In addition to annual operating funds, BLC 
works to grow a robust Operating Endowment and Stewardship Fund to safeguard our conservation 
easements forever.  
 
With over 28 years of experience and over 33,000 acres of land permanently protected, BLC is a 
highly accomplished regional, nonprofit land trust.  The collective experience on our Board and staff 
represents the majority of land conserved in Kentucky.  Protecting an average of over 1,200 acres 
per year, BLC ranks as #3 accredited land trusts in the country in land conserved per year by 
staff size!  We need your help to continue to grow our organization and staff in order to maintain 
and increase the pace of land conservation in the Bluegrass. 
 
As a community-supported land trust, we rely upon the generous contributions of individuals, busi-
nesses, and grantors as we work to preserve our Bluegrass lands.  Every dollar donated to BLC helps 
to further our mission-directed programming.  There are multiple opportunities to support BLC-through 
direct gifts of cash, stock, real estate, auction items, workplace matching funds, planned gifts, and 
corporate partnerships.  With your continued support, our conservation work will continue to play a 
vital role in our region’s quality of life, economic growth, and healthy environment.
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2022-2023 
Financial Summary

Corporate 
& Business

Events

Foundations
& Grants

Individuals
17%

54%

SOURCES 
OF FUNDS

 

 Operating Endowment

  $1,191,719  

 

 

Unique Donors 553 

Donor-restricted Project Funds

  $179,313 

 

 Stewardship & Defense Fund

  $2,217,262 

 

 Funds Raised for General Operating

 $1,000,577 

 

 

18%

10%
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Fundraising

Management

Program Services

77%USE OF  
FUNDS

13%

10%



OUR DONORS
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These gifts were received between July 1, 2022 and June 30, 2023.  We sincerely apologize of any errors or omissions.
Please contact Molly if you have any corrections. Thank you.

Conservation Partner 
$25,000+

Ms. Helen C. Alexander
Mrs. Nina Bonnie
Bonnie Family Foundation
Brooke Brown Barzun Philanthropic    
   Foundation
Ms. Sandra Frazier
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Goodman
Ina B. Bond Ashbourne Charitable Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Gray Lyster
Mr. and Mrs. David Richard Masson
Mr. and Mrs. W. Austin Musselman, Jr.
Ms. Elaine Musselman
Newtown Anner Stud Farm Kentucky, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Thornton

Visionary $10,000+

Dominican Sisters of Peace, Inc.
Elhapa Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Peek Garlington III
Mr. Bethel Hampton
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Hancock III
Mr. and Mrs. David Harris
Hilary Boone Foundation Inc.
Governor and Mrs. Brereton C. Jones
Mr. James Kenan III, Randleigh Foundation Trust 
Loretto Literary and Benevolent Institution
Mary K. Oxley Foundation
Mrs. Milly Stewart
The Turner Foundation
Woodford County Rural Land Board
WPHC LLC

Catalyst $7,500+

Mr. and Mrs. Antony Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler Bromagen
Dr. and Mrs. Eric Headley
Mr. and Mrs. James G. Kenan 
The Groovalution
 

Benefactor $5,000+

Mr. and Mrs. Hanzly M. Albina
Ms. Lendy Brown
Brown-Forman Corporation
Mr. Jon Carloftis
Mr. and Mrs. John Catto
Clifton Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Cory Corrigan
Farm Credit Mid-America
Ms. Jean Frazier
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Graviss
Ms. Lynn Hancock
Ms. Eleanor Bingham Miller

Ms. Linda Skardon Pavey
Mr. Don M. Robinson
Mr. Stephen W. South and Ms. Sue Van Patten 

Steward $2,500+

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Adams
Mr. John Backer, Pin Oak Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Birkman
Bluegrass Distillers
Mrs. Sandi Bromagen
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Bruckheimer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Burns
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Crume
Dr. and Mrs. Luke H. Fallon
The Glenview Trust Company 
Ms. Waddell W. Hancock II
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob D. Hardy
Ms. Karen Isberg
Mr. Ben Kaufmann and Ms. Janet Zusman
Kentucky Thoroughbred Owners & Breeders, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Lightner
Maker’s Mark
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Michel
Mr. and Mrs. W. Brent Rice
The Richard Foundation 
Sterling Thompson Company
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stinnett
Mr. and Mrs. Willis S. Taylor
UK HealthCare
Ms. Margaret D. Wise and Mr. John D. Stuart 
Dr. Robert Worthing and Mrs. Kaylan Turner

Patron $1,000+

Mr. John Allen
Anonymous
Augusta Brown Holland Philanthropic  
   Foundation
Ms. Nancy Barnett and Mr. Mikhail Potapov
Mr. and Mrs. Lee M. Bass
Mr. John Berry and Mrs. Mary Clay Berry
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Biederman
Mrs. Edith S. Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. William Bishop
Blue Grass Community Foundation
Bourbonbred Tours, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. James Brunker
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bulleit, Jr.
Burl Investment Management, LLC
Mr. Allen Bush and Ms. Rose Cooper
Mr. Alex G. Campbell, Jr.
Congressman and Mrs. Ben Chandler III
Ms. Beatrice Clay 
Mr. and Mrs. Brutus J. Clay III
Clay Ingels Company
Columbia Gas of Kentucky

Cross Gate Gallery
Mrs. Beth Curlin
Mr. Stephen J. B. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Dearborn
Dr. Leigh DeLair
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Dunn
Dr. and Mrs. Dale R. Eckert
Dr. and Mrs. John Elkins
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Evans
Mrs. Edward Fallon
Dr. William D. Fishback, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald J. Ford
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Goodman
Ms. Margaret Graves and Mr. Jeff Hallos
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Gray
Greer Portrait Studio
Mr. Robert Hall, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Seth W. Hancock
Ms. Boo Hardy and Dr. Richard Holder
Ms. Katy J. Hartnett
The Henry Laird Smith Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim D. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Buckner Hinkle, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
Honorable Order of Kentucky Colonels
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Hoskins
Justice Real Estate, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. J. Paul Keith III
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Kerr III
Mr. Robert E. Kulp, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Leonard
Mr. Peter E. Leonhardt
Longwood Antique Woods
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne G. Lyster III
Mr. and Mrs. Boyce F. Martin III
Mr. John P. McCarty
Mr. and Mrs. Philip G. Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. William Mudd
Mr. and Mrs. James, C. Nicholson
Mr. Charles E. Noell
Mr. and Mrs. James O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Perry
Republic Bank & Trust Co.
Mr. William M. Sanders
Shaker Village of Pleasant Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Rodney Shockley
Ms. Amber Sitko
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel B. Stilz
Target Circle Simple Generosity 
Thoroughbred Antique Gallery
Mr. and Mrs. Joel B. Turner
Mr. Spencer Van den Dool
Mrs. Linda Van Meter
Dr. John R. Van Nagell, Jr.
Mr. Ronald Wallace

Mr. Robert Whayne and Ms. Suzanne 
   Wallace-Whayne
Ms. Holly B. Wiedemann 
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Williams

Protector $500+

Amy Campbell Photography
Anonymous
Dr. Ellen M. Ballard and Mr. Dennis Neyman
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Bandoroff
Ms. Barbara Banke 
Ms. Holiday Banta
Bardstown Bourbon Company, LLC
Mr. Lawrence Bender
Mr. David Bonarigo
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Bradley
Mrs. Jennifer Bradley
Breeders’ Cup Ltd.
Ms. Martha H. Buckner
Carl Meyers
Central Kentucky Ag Credit
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Cheney
Cotswold Blacklion Vodka UK
Dean Dorton
Delta Dental of Kentucky
Ms. Laura Dempsey-Riddle
Mr. and Mrs. Gabriel G. Duignan
Mr. and Mrs. Randy Dunigan
Mr. and Mrs. James Elliott
Mr. Emmanuel Fields
Mr. and Mrs. Fergus Galvin
Ms. Ann Gerber
Ms. Barbara Groves
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Gustavson
Ms. Alex Hancock and Mr. James Knelman 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Hancock IV
Mr. and Mrs. Seth Walker Hancock, Jr.
Ms. Lauren Henson
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Eric S. Ivanovich
Ms. Trish Jubinville
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Jutte
Mr. and Mrs. Kip Knelman
Ms. Meredith Lane
Mr. and Mrs. J. Davant Latham, Jr.
Ms. Mary Lowry
Mr. Robert Maclin III
Mr. Richard Mandella
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Martin
Mr. William Mayer
Mr. Aaron Mays
Mr. and Mrs. John Paul Miller
Mountjoy Chilton Medley LLP
Dr. and Mrs. Emler A. Neuman
Nicholson Insurance Agency, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. David C. Parrish III

Mr. and Mrs. John Penn
Dr. and Mrs. Frederick Peterson
Ms. Anna Pitcock
Mr. Daniel Prater
Ms. Helen Murray Roach Rentch
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Roethemeier
Mr. James D. Rouse
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Steinman
Dr. and Mrs. John D. Stewart II
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sullivan
Mr. Richard Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Tyler Thompson

Conservationist $250+

AJ’s Casuals 
American Online Giving
Anonymous
Mr. Hugh Archer 
Dr. and Mrs. Joe F. Arterberry 
Mr. Mike Asay 
Ms. Carlie Ambrose Atkins 
Ms. Cindy Bailey 
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Barry 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond J. Barry 
Ms. Betsy Bennett 
Blackbaud Giving Fund / YourCause 
Mrs. Caroline Huger Boone 
Mr. and Mrs. George S. Branch 
Ms. Anna Bynum and Mr. Aaron Starcombe 
Ms. Lisa Carey 
Ms. Dara R. Carlisle 
Mr. Tom Carpenter 
Mr. Matt Carter and Mr. Brent Bruner 
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Chapman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Rudolf B. Clay 
Mrs. Tim Cone 
Ms. Thelma Crabtree 
Creative Yoga 
Dr. and Mrs. Lisle Dalton
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas P. Dean 
Ms. Chelsea Cass Dickson 
Drs. Claire and Rolf Embertson 
Mr. and Mrs. George Freeman
Ms. Anne Pinckney Gay 
Mr. and Mrs. William Giles
Mr. John Giorgi
Mr. and Mrs. Hank Graddy
Ms. Marcia and Mr. William G. Lussky Gray
Mr. Myke Green
Ms. Alice Gunnison
Mrs. William Hamilton
Ms. Susan L. Hamilton and Mr. Edwin C. Krebs
Ms. Kate Hancock 
Ms. Susan G. Harkins and Mr. Bill Betz 
Ms. Phyllis R. Hasbrouck 
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Haynes 

Ms. Gray Henry and Mr. Neville Blakemore, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Whitney Hiler 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Hillenmeyer 
Kirkpatrick & Company 
Ms. Agnieszka Koester 
Mr. and Mrs. Dinwiddie Lampton III
Mr. Ryan Lawson 
Mr. and Mrs. Hunter G. Louis 
Ms. Elizabeth MacMillan 
Dr. William H. Martin III
Mr. and Mrs. Robert V. May 
Mr. and Mrs. John Fauntleroy P. Mayer 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene McFadden
McMahon & Hill Bloodstock, LLC 
Mr. Jackson McReynolds 
Dr. and Mrs. J. William McRoberts 
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Oxley 
Mr. Gregory Pettit 
Mr. and Mrs. John Phillips 
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Pride 
Mr. and Mrs. Reese Reinhold 
Ms. Nancy Robinson 
Ms. Katherine Ross 
Ms. Mary F. Rounsavall
Mr. Josh Samples 
Mr. Horst Schach 
Mr. and Mrs. James Shropshire
Sir Barton Place, LLC
Mr. Greg Steinbock 
Dr. and Mrs. Ted Steinbock
Mr. and Mrs. Danny H. Stiles 
Ms. Anita Streeter
Ms. Rosalind Streeter and Mr. Will Crawford
Mr. George Tegeler
Ms. Miriam Tinnell
Mr. Russell E. Vance III 
Ms. Melanie VanHouten 
Ms. Gay Haggin VanMeter 
Mr. George M. Van Meter, Jr. 
Honorable Laurance B. VanMeter
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Wagner
Mr. Carl Werner 
Ms. Lauren West 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Wilder
Mr. J. R. Wilson, Jr.
Mr. Mark Wombles
Dr. and Mrs. William Wood

Preservationist $100+  
Mr. Jim Adams 
Mr. and Mrs. Will Adams
Dr. and Mrs. Jay D. Addison
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Alexander 
Mr. Robert H. Allen 
Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Ausbrook
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A Special Thank You
As a community-supported land trust, our mission-critical land conservation work relies on the support of generous donors.

In Honor

In Honor of Helen Alexander
   Mr. and Mrs. Edward Bowen 
   Mr. and Mrs. Joe Huston
   Mr. Charles E. Noell
   Drs. Susan Galandiuk and Hiram Polk
In Honor of Karen Boden 
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Honor of Sandi Bromagen
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Honor of Luke Fallon
   Mrs. Edward Fallon
In Honor of Anne Gay 
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Honor of Margaret Graves 
   Mr. and Mrs. Ken S. Johnson 
In Honor of Bob Griffith
   Edith Bingham 
   Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Burns
   Ms. Mary F. Rounsavall
In Honor of Dr. Allyson Hughes Handley 
   Mr. and Mrs. Ken S. Johnson
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Buckner Hinkle, Jr.
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
In Honor of Mr. Buckner Hinkle II
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
In Honor of Miss Mary Grace Hinkle
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. Hinkle
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Henry Lockhart 
Hinkle, Jr
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. William J Hinkle
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle 
In Honor of Margaret Graves Hollis
   Mr. Daniel Prater 
In Honor of Nana Lampton
   Edith Bingham 
   Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Burns
   Mr. and Mrs. Bill Landes 
   Mr. and Mrs. John C. Oxley
   Ms. Mary F. Rounsavall
In Honor of Dr. Lucy Lloyd 
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle
In Honor of Mary Lowry
   Ms. Ellen Bland
In Honor of Dorothy Mathews
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Honor of Dan Rosenberg 
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Honor of Mr. and Mrs. Ted Thilman
   Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hinkle

In-Kind Donors
Cross Gate Gallery
Fasig-Tipton
Jackson Family Winery
Kentucky Bar Association
Maker’s Mark
Sophisticated Living Magazine
Spark Café
Tito’s Handmade Vodka

Community Giving
Amazon Smile Foundation
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Kroger Corp
Paypal Giving Fund
Target Corp
The UK Online Giving Fund

In Memoriam
In Memory of Louise Allen
   Ms. Deborah Bilitski
   Mr. Richard Sweeney
In Memory of Mary Bingham 
   Mr. Rowland Miller
In Memory of Mary Gay Bridgforth 
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Memory of Glenn Bromagen
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt 
In Memory of Mr. Darrell Brown
   Mr. and Mrs. Barry Becker
   Mrs. Lendy Brown
   Mr. and Mrs. Michael T. Burns
   Mr. and Mrs. John Catto
   Ms. Marcia Gray   
In Memory of Mr. Bill Crabtree 
   Ms. Kaylan Turner
In Memory of William P. Curlin, Jr. 
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Memory of Lida Evans 
   Mr. Joseph Evans
In Memory of James Gay, M.D., 
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Memory of Griffin Mills 
   Ms. Vickie Batzka
In Memory of Wanda Parrott
   Mr. Billy Van Pelt
In Memory of Louise Roberson
   Anonymous

Mr. Loren B. Curtis
Mr. Jerry Deaton
Ms. Donna Gene Dixon
Ms. Molly Dunigan 
Mr. Charles P. Edwards and Ms. Elizabeth W.    
   McCutcheon
Ms. Hannah Emig
Mr. Colby Foster
Ms. Marijo Foster
Ms. Nickie Fredenburg
Mr. and Mrs. David Garrett
Mr. Jonathan Golding
Mr. and Mrs. Campbell C. Graddy
Ms. Elizabeth E. Graves 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Griffith
Mr. and Mrs. Ren Hankla 
Ms. Sarah Hempel 
Dr. Paul Evans Holbrook
Mr. Kenneth L. Karem
Mr. William Wade King, DVM
Ms. Zee Faulkner Kurfees
Mr. Dean Langdon
Ms. Sallie C. Lanham
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Loyd 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan MacDonald
Mr. and Mrs. David Marye
Mr. Ben Miles 
Ms. Lindsey Monin 
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Neuzel
Mr. Lincoln Nevels
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Osman
Ms. Susan Burrus Patrick 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Glen Payne 
PayPal Giving Fund
Mr. Sanford Pollack
Ms. Kathleen E. Richardson
Ms. Natalie J. Rider 
Ms. Louise C. Robinson 
Mr. Patrick J. Robinson
Ms. Carolina Rutz
Mr. Phil Samuel
Ms. Lisa Schoenbachler
Ms. Ann Scott
Mr. James Sewell
Shake it
Ms. Elizabeth Whitney Simms
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Simon 
Ms. Kathryn Taylor
Mr. Tom Cheek and Ms. Fran Taylor
The UK Online Giving Foundation
Dr. and Mrs. Hardarshan S. Valia 
Ms. Ann Wade
Mr. James M. Waford 
Ms. Ainsley Wagoner
Mr. John Wilhoit and Ms. Sue Churchill
Ms. Ann Murray Wood
Mr. Arthur Young
Ms. Heidi Vander Zouwen

Ms. Michele Ripley
Mr. and Mrs. Walter S. Robertson
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson D. Rodes, Jr.
Mr. Robert W. Rouse
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Roush
Dr. and Mrs. Ruel Cowles
Mr. William Ryan
Mr. Mesa Scharf
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell Schirmer
Ms. Julie Schmidt
Mr. Alan Segal
Mr. Dave Sevigny
Dr. and Mrs. Roger Shott
Mr. Greg Snowden 
Ms. Niesje W. Spragens
Mr. Geoffrey Strauss
Mr. Mark K. Strong
Mr. Luke Swift 
Dr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Tauchert
Telechbush Family Fund
Dr. Nancy Stearns Theiss and Mr. Jim Theiss
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas, J. Thornbury
Ms. Ellen Miller Timmons
Mr. Donald VanWieren
Ms. Pam Vucurevich
Mr. and Mrs. Houston Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Wengert
Dr. and Mrs. Byron T. Westerfield
Mr. Michael Wilson 
Ms. Caryn Winter
Wise Bird Cider Co.
Mr. and Mrs. William Plumar Wiseman
Ms. Kathryn Wong and Mr. Scott Kremer
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Worley
Mr. Mark Wourms
Mr. Andrew Zent

Supporter $50+  
Mr. and Mrs. Greg Abernathy
Mr. Richard Adkins
AmazonSmile Foundation 
Ms. Patsy Lee Anderson and Mr. Danny Lay
Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. William Bartley 
Ms. Mary M. Baughman
Mr. Charles H. Bennett
Bluegrass Hospitality Group
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Boden 
Ms. Nancy Taylor Breene 
Ms. Ashley Bromagen
Mr. and Mrs. John Brooks
Ms. Claire Carpenter
Mr. John R. Clark
Mr. and Mrs. James Cockerel
Ms. Ellen Collins 
Ms. Nash Cox 
Ms. Nell Fenwick Cox 

Mr. Ryan Hardesty 
Ms. Liz Harris 
Mr. Robert Hawley 
Ms. Hannah Helm 
Ms. Martha Henton 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis E. Hillenmeyer III
Ms. JoAnne Hilliard 
Mr. David Hostetter 
Ms. Mari Ann Huber 
Ms. Elizabeth Hughes 
Mr. David Humes 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. William Johnston 
Mr. Michael Jones 
Mr. David Keal and Mrs. Margaret Shea 
Mr. Randy A. Kemper
Kentucky for Kentucky
Ms. Julia Kirkpatrick
Ms. Barbara L. Klausner 
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Kocher 
Ms. Kathy Konkol 
Kroger Corporation 
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Kuster
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Landes
Ms. Cara Larkin
Ms. Jo W. Leone 
Little English
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Locke
Ms. Deborah Long
Ms. Rebecca Losick 
Mr. and Mrs. James Ludwig
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Manella
Dr. Mavin Martin and Mr. Neil Mellen
Mr. William Martin
Ms. Tamara McCain
Ms. Susan G. Mercke
Ms. Julie Mickler
Dr. and Mrs. J. Preston Miles
Ms. Susan Millsap
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Monohan
Mr. Morton James
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Mullineaux
Mr. Scott Neff
Mr. Mark Nelson
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Noel, Jr.
Ms. Christy Noll 
Mr. JR Norris
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Oetinger
Mr. Matt Osborne 
Drs. Susan Galandiuk and Hiram C. Polk, Jr.
Ms. Helen C. Powell 
Pure Pollen Flowers
Mr. and Mrs. Steven R. Ragan
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Ramey
Ms. Mary S. Reed
Reform Pilates
Revive Sauna Studio 

Ms. Joan B. Austin
Ms. Lacy M. Baird 
Dr. and Mrs. W. True Baker, DVM
Ms. Ann Bakhaus
Ms. Rachel Barber 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Barnett
Ms. Bethany Baxter 
Mr. Roger Bean
Mr. and Mrs. W. B. Rogers Beasley
Mr. Nathan Billings 
Mr. Ronald Blake
Ms. Ellen Bland
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Bloomfield
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Boden
Ms. Andrea Boone
Mr. and Mrs. Edward L. Bowen 
Ms. Jean Bright 
Ms. Amy Bugg 
Mr. Logan Burgess
C. Bird 
Ms. Shanda Cecil 
Ms. Kaitlin Chamblin 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Anthony Chamblin 
Mr. Dennis Chismar 
Mr. Richard Chlopan 
Ms. Jessica Clark
Mr. and Mrs. C. A. Coleman, Jr.
Mr. Tate Combs and Mrs. Alice Henry LeGette
Conner-Greathouse Foundation, Inc. 
Ms. Patricia Courtney
Mr. and Mrs. William Preston Cox
Ms. Laura Dake 
Mr. Andrew Dalton
Mr. Nic De Wet
Mr. Timothy Deschler
Mr. and Mrs. William Dickson
Mr. Don Dott 
Mr. Carlos Alberto Drada
Ms. Cara Drion 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Duncan
Ms. Tracy Durham-Beall 
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Ellis 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Fain
Mr. and Mrs. Maner M. Ferguson
Mr. Walter Ferrier
Dr. and Mrs. Jerold, N. Friesen
Mr. James, W. Gardner
Ms. Lorraine Garkovich 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Garner
Mr. Andrew Gentile
Ms. Susan H. Goddard
Mr. Henry W. Goodman II
Mr. Scott Gould
Mr. and Mrs. Edward B. Greathouse, Jr.
Ms. Kathleen S. Gross 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Haggin
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Hamm



EVENTS

2023 Signing Ceremony 
at Sisters of Loretto

In early 2023, BLC staff joined the Loretto Community in poetry and 
song for a conservation easement signing ceremony at the Loretto 
Motherhouse in Nerinx, KY.  For years, the Loretto Community had been 

steadily working to protect and honor their land permanently.  At the 
signing ceremony, Loretto President Sister Barbara Nicholas SL expressed 

the Community’s purpose, “It is our responsibility to protect our sacred 
Motherhouse lands; doing so ensures that these waters, forests, and 

grasslands will be protected into perpetuity, providing cleaner water 
and air for all . . . we committed ourselves to choosing life.  This land 

that has provided sustenance for generations, because of this 
commitment today, will continue to be able to do so in perpetuity.  
These pastures and cropland will continue to bring forth food.  
The forests and waters will continue to stand and flow.  This land 

2023 Annual Auction

2023 Conservation Dinner

Under the guidance of co-Chairs, Andrea and Thomas Birkman, this 
year’s Auction was a successful and stylish event at Fasig-Tipton. Electria 
Strings provided upbeat tunes while our guests browsed the auction and 

sampled delicious fare from Chef Ouita Michel. With over 70 unique live 
and silent auction items ranging from birding, fishing, and 
skiing trips to native trees and a carnivorous-plant 
terrarium, the evening raised over $150,000 for land 
conservation. Special thanks to our event sponsors, 
in-kind auction item donors, and our patrons! 

On a picture-perfect evening in Oldham County, we honored two outstanding leaders in 
land conservation, Nana Lampton and Bob Griffith, with a beautiful farm-to-table dinner 
at Foxhollow Farm featuring locally-sourced ingredients and a surprise musical 
guest, Ben Sollee. Bob Griffith was given the Mary Louise Allen Memorial Award, 
which recognizes individuals who have devoted their professional careers to 
further land protection and natural resource conservation in Kentucky. Nana 
Lampton was awarded The Kentucky Land Conservationist and Lifetime 
Achievement Award for her deep connection to land protection and her 
significant contribution to Kentucky land trusts across the state. 
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Mr. & Mrs.  
Terry Adams

Suzanne & Robert 
Whayne

Winter Quarter
Farm

Eli Brown
& Sons

Nina Bonnie Mr. Steve South & Ms. 
Sue Van Patten /
Locust Hill Farm

James Knelman

Mr. & Mrs. 
John Catto

Richard Mandella

Undulata Farms Randy Dunigan

Thanks to our wonderful sponsors for helping us continue 
our mission. Contact Molly Dunigan to learn how your 

organization can join this great list!

2023 

Eleanor Bingham Miller /  
Harrods Creek Farm



CONNECT 

Agriculture is the greatest and fundamentally the most important of 
our industries. The cities are but the branches of the tree of national 
life, the roots of which go deeply into the land. We all flourish or 
decline with the farmer. 
             Bernard Baruch

The great and small experiences in our lives are made and enhanced by our surroundings. Our work 
at Bluegrass Land Conservancy can go largely unseen by most people, yet it ensures the future of 
many amenities we care about and love. Land conservation helps to ensure less polluted air, healthy 
soils, clean waterways, and available farmland for ourselves as well as future generations. Many of 
the family farms, beautiful scenic drives, and outdoor recreational spaces that form the backdrop of 
our lives have been permanently protected through conservation easements. 

At BLC, we seek to elevate the importance of land as a part of our regional identity, and land 
conservation as a priority for maintaining a high quality of life and a vibrant economy. As 
astounding as 33,000 acres sounds, we know that many landowners and community members still 
don’t know about the importance of conservation and the efforts of Bluegrass Land Conservancy. One 
of the ways we are working to combat this is through education and outreach – by attending commu-
nity events, hosting landowner cultivation meetings, and being present in more areas throughout the 
Bluegrass region.  In the past year we’ve increased our efforts and will continue to grow these areas in 
future years!
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EDUCATION & OUTREACH

bluegrassconservancy                @blconservancy    

“ “
Visit our new website at BluegrassLandConservancy.org 

to sign up for our eNews and Newsletter



Landowner Cultivation Events

In the fall of 2023, BLC participated as 
volunteers and cyclists in the Bourbon 

Country Burn, a three-day bicycle 
tour of central Kentucky’s bourbon 
distilleries and horse farms.  With 
nearly 1,500 cyclists from all 50 
states and beyond, participants 
not only cycled through protected 
landscapes, they also were able to 
observe historic protected farms and 

other “points of interest” throughout 
the course, showcasing the importance 

of conserving our iconic landscapes.  
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Bourbon Country Burn  
Bicycle Ride

Friends of BLC
The social arm of Bluegrass Land Conservancy 

has seen some changes recently and now is under 
new leadership! Several events are planned to 

build camaraderie and enthusiasm for BLC during 
the 2023 Fall and Winter including monthly Pint 

Nights at The Elkhorn Tavern, a Social Clay 
Shoot at Bluegrass Sportsmen’s League, 

guided hikes, and the ever-popular 
JingleBell Bash! 

Visit www.friendsofblc.org
 to stay in the know!

To reach our goal of protecting an additional 1,000 acres a year, we 
partner with local friends and easement donors throughout our service 
area on cultivation gatherings that increase landowners’ knowledge 
of conservation. In the last year, we’ve met new landowners by 
hosting several cultivation events in Bourbon and Woodford counties. 
We also know that growing community awareness will help us 
educate more people about the importance and benefits of land 
conservation, so we’ve also spoken at community events in Jefferson, 
Oldham, Shelby, and Trimble counties, where we’ve worked with 
Kentucky Women in Agriculture, conservation districts, and cooperative 
extension services.

EDUCATION & OUTREACH 

EVENTS



Bluegrass Land Conservancy protects land in Kentucky’s Bluegrass region through 
permanent conservation easements.  We seek to ensure a future where the region’s 
distinctive soils, cultural heritage, scenic vistas, natural resources, and farms are 
preserved forever.  

We depend on an engaged and passionate community to support our commitment 
to Kentucky’s future.  A diverse and interested group of people can make a difference 
in how we reach landowners, talk about conservation, and make decisions.  We are 
always looking for new members to swell our committee ranks, plan social gatherings 
with Friends of BLC, or represent us at local fairs and events. If you are interested in 
helping us cultivate connections, please contact  info@bluegrassconservancy.org or 
give us a call at 859-255-4552.

450 Old Vine St, Suite 200
Lexington, KY 40507

2023 Annual Impact Report

 
CULTIVATING CONNECTIONS

Lexington: (859) 255-4552
Louisville: (502) 297-1596
bluegrasslandconservancy.org    


